
Via Email 

The Honorable Brian Maienschein 

July 1, 2023 

Chair of the Assembly Judiciary Committee 
1021 0 Street, Room 3420 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: SB71 (Umberg) -- OPPOSE 

Dear Assembly Member Maienschein: 

I have been representing consumers for more than 50 years. I helped to create the National 
Association of Consumer Advocates nearly 30 years ago, have served on its board and several of 
its committees. NACA is one of many organizations in opposition to SB 71. I am authorized to 
represent NACA as well as myself, my firm and my clients throughout California through this 
letter. 

I wrote to Senator Umberg on June 21, 2023 about his bill (SB 71) which would increase the 
jurisdictional limits for umlimted jurisdiction courts. The bill is principally supported by debt 
collectors. I expressed my opposition to the bill and listed a number of reasons why it would 

harm vulnerable consumers. I learned late last week and again this week that Senator Umberg 
was continuing negotiations over the provisions in the bill. I urge you and other members of 
your committee to restrict the legislation to personal injury and business disputes to protect 
consumers from the significant limitations imposed upon them in limited jurisdiction courts in 
California and their inability to vindicate their rights under various consumer protection statutes. 

I understand that the bill will now be heard in Assembly Judiciary on July 11th
. 

Consumers throughout California are sued daily in limited jurisdiction courts for debts derived 

from unconscionable loans. These collection lawsuits and their underlying claims frequently 
violate California consumer protection statutes including the Song Beverly Act, the Consumer 
Legal Remedies Act, the Fair Debt Collection Practices Act, California's lemon law, the Unfair 
Competition Law, the Elder Abuse Act and others. Consumers are sharply curtailed in their 
efforts to obtain the discovery necessary to prove their claims as I and many organizations have 
detailed in their letters of opposition. 
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barriers in asserting defenses and affirmative claims. And without effective discovery, these 
borrowers, even with counsel, are at a significant disadvantage to establish the business models 
which created unconscionable loans we were able to prove in the CashCall and AFF cases. 

Based upon these recent developments, I urge you to OPPOSE the proposed legislation unless 
amended to exempt from it all non personal injury and non business cases. 

I would be happy to talk with you or members of your staff at their convenience. Thank you for 
considering my points. 

cc. Members of Assembly Judiciary Committee

Enclosures 

Neil B. Fineman 
California Co-State Chairperson, 
National Association of Consumer Advocates 




